UNM School of Law Faculty Meeting October II, 1973 12:00 noon, Conference Room

## MINUTES

Present: Dean Hart; Associate Dean Desiderio; Assistant Dean Geer;

Professors Daniels, Ellis, Goldberg, Kanowitz, Minzner, Muir, Parnall, Reynoso, Romero, Simson, Teitelbaum, Utton,

Walden, Walker.

The meeting was called to order by Dean Hart, and attention was given to the following:

Several members of the faculty suggested a silent period to remember the recent deaths of Theodore E. Jones II (Class of 1968) and Stephen L. Pool (Class of 1974).

The Dean then offered the following memorials to be placed into the minutes of the meeting.

"The death of Ted Jones was both a personal and professional loss to many of us. He was an excellent student, a respected colleague and a good friend. One would be fortunate to encounter other persons who were such effective advocates as Ted Jones, to find men as devoted to their ideals.

"The various members of the faculty feel a sense of pride that we had the pleasure of associating ourselves with Ted as his professors, fellow students and colleagues. His humanitarian qualities and his contributions to the development of both an important area of law and the profession itself are a matter of record.

"We hope that others might emulate the example of his life."

"Steve Pool was known by many members of this faculty as a fine student and a good friend. He was a special kind of person who would have become one of the best of our profession, for his qualities of intelligence, good humor and sensitivity are rarely combined in one man.

"During the comparatively short span of his life, he had already embarked on a career that he was pursuing with honesty and integrity. That this career was cut off so abruptly saddens us all."

The Dean said he would send a copy of the memorials to the respective families.

The meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,